
 
 
 
 
 
 
TransCenter for Youth was incorporated in 1973.  The following manuals have been approved 
by the board and adopted over the last forty years. 
 
(Please note:  with the opening of NOVA Tech in 2014-2015, the Family & Medical Leave Act 
(FMLA) now applies to TransCenter for Youth because the total number of our employees 
exceeds 50.  We are currently working with our board attorney to revise the handbooks in order 
to comply with FLMA requirements.) 
 


